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Notice of Exemption 
To:  Office of Planning and Research 
P.O. Box 3044, Room 212 
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 
State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov 

From:  California Regional Water Quality 
Control Board, San Diego Region 
2375 Northside Drive, Suite 100 
San Diego, CA 92108 

Project Title: Naval Information Warfare Center Pier 302 Replacement 

Project Applicant: US Navy 

Project Location – Specific: Front Street and Pier 302, Naval Base Point Loma, 
32.70259, -117.23661 

Project Location – City: San Diego Project Location: San Diego 

Description of Nature, Purpose, and Beneficiaries of Project: The proposed 
Project includes the demolition and replacement of the existing Pier 302 (approximately 
360-feet [ft]-long and 30-ft-wide, and 0.25 acres, located at the Pacific Bayside Complex 
of Naval Information Warfare Center (NIWC) at NBPL 

Name of Public Agency Approving Project: California Regional Water Quality 
Control Board 

Name of Persons or Agency Carrying Out Project: US Navy 

Exempt Status (check one): 
_ Ministerial (Sec. 21080(b)(1); 15268). 
_ Declared Emergency (Sec. 21080(b)(3); 15269(a)). 
_ Emergency Project (Sec. 21080(b)(4); 15269(b)(c)). 
X Categorical Exemption.  State type and section number: Section 15302 
_ Statutory Exemption.  State code number:    

Reason why project is exempt: The project is demolition and replacement of an 
existing structure with no or negligible expansion of existing uses within the existing pier 
footprint. 
 

Lead Agency 
Contact Person: Alan Monji 
Area Code/Telephone/Extension: 619-521-3968 
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If filed by applicant: 
1. Attach certified document of exemption finding. 
2. Has a Notice of Exemption been filed by the public agency approving the project? 

_ Yes or x No 

Signature: 
Title:  Executive Officer 

X Signed by Lead Agency Date received for filing at OPR:    
_ Signed by Applicant 

Authority cited: Sections 21083 and 21110, Public Resource Code. 
Reference: Sections 21108, 21152, 21152.1, Public Resource Code. Revised 2011 
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